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Traditionally, electrophysiology procedures have been performed off anticoagulation.  However, recent studies have demonstrated that pacemaker and defibrillator procedures can be safely performed while patients are on therapeutic anticoagulation.  Copious retrospective data, and two prospective studies, demonstrate that these procedures can be as safely, if not more safely, on therapeutic anticoagulation than off anticoagulation, especially in the setting of bridging with low molecular weight or unfractionated heparin.  For the novel anticoagulants, including dabigatran, rivaroxaban, and apixaban, the data are less clear.  Current recommendations are to stop these agents in anticipation of pacemaker and defibrillator procedures, however, there are studies ongoing to test the safely of not interrupting these agents.  Overall, the approach of continuing anticoagulation is attractive in terms of simplifying patients’ regimens, and decreasing costs, and this approach does not seem to increase the risk of adverse events.

